

MAY 0 2 2019

The Honorable Margaret Hassan United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Hassan:

It is my pleasure to inform you that the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has awarded a final grant totaling \$1,072,500.00 to the State of New Hampshire. The grant is for Federal assistance towards the cost to renovate the laundry and kitchen areas at the New Hampshire Veterans Home in Tilton, New Hampshire (FAI 33-010).

Enclosed for your information is a copy of my letter to Ms. Margaret LaBrecque, Commandant for the New Hampshire Veterans Home, notifying her of VA's award. Thank you for your support of Veterans and their families.

Sincerely,

Richard A. Stone, M.D. Executive in Charge

**Enclosure** 



MAY 0 2 2019

Ms. Margaret D. LaBrecque Commandant New Hampshire Veterans Home 139 Winter Street Tilton, NH 03276

Dear Ms. LaBrecque:

It is my pleasure to inform you that the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has awarded a final grant totaling \$1,072,500.00 to the State of New Hampshire. The grant is for Federal assistance towards the cost to renovate the laundry and kitchen areas at the New Hampshire Veterans Home in Tilton, New Hampshire (FAI 33-010).

A review of the application indicates that VA may participate in the lesser of \$1,072,500.00 or 65 percent of the actual cost of construction. The grant is awarded in the amount of \$1,072,500.00, but the exact amount of the grant is subject to adjustment at the final audit. You may now submit claims for reimbursement of allowable expenses for this project. The sum of the requests for payment may not exceed the amount of this grant. Disbursements will be made to the State of New Hampshire upon receipt of each request for reimbursement.

It was my pleasure to sign the Memorandum of Agreement.

Sincerely,

Richard A. Stone, M.D.

**Executive in Charge**